Town of Moorcroft

Workshop
Thursday, August 24™, 2017
8:30 a.m. ‘

Town Council Present: Councilmen Ben Glenn and Owen Mathews

Town Employees Present: Clerk Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, Public Works Director Cory Allison, HDR
Engineer Heath Turbiville

Guest: Linda Buus

Discussion was had on the rest area and Cornerstone Ministries Church garbage pick up. The Town will
continue to pick garbage up since they are paying utilities services. Services are exchanged with the
state department for garbage services. Beginning September 15, the Town will not accept contractors
bringing in loads. Discussion was had on the reduced hours and limited days for the landfill. PW Director
stated he was looking at the landfill being open from 10-5 on Thursday and Friday and from 8-1 every
other Saturday. Garbage cans will need to be locked at the parks, rest areas and those that could be
possibly used once services are ceased for out of town garbage. Discussion was had on the yard waste
and a possible localized spot to set up. Clerk Schneider discussed the significant decrease in revenue
and how that will affect the budget. She asked to look at the budget to see what could be cut because
of the shortfall. In addition, all residents should have a garbage charge. The public works department
will provide the clerk’s office with the garbage can assignments for review. The guys can do it while they
are doing their meter reads. In addition, every trailer park and apartment should pay a garbage rate.
Discussion was had on the land at the landfill and permitting.

Discussion was also had on the continued sewer problems on Powder River. Heath provided costs for
the sanitary sewer improvements and water improvement project. It would cost $4 million for both
water and sewer projects. Councilman Mathews asked PW Allison to schedule a camera right away to
see if it is tree branches and if it something that can be delayed. Heath stated the Emergency
Applications are due Sept. 21% for the October 5™ SLIB meeting and September 21* for the June 18"
SLIB meeting. The costs of the camera can come out of the 3™ specific fund. Heath will recap this
information at Monday’s council meeting.
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